



Newbald Parish Council

Miss Suzanne Smith

Clerk to the Council

Sandalgrove

Townside Road

North Newbald

YO43 4SL

Tel 01430 828919

Email clerk@newbald.co.uk

22 July 2016

Dear Councillor,

NEWBALD PARISH COUNCIL MEETING – 1 August 2016

You are hereby summoned to attend the next meeting of Newbald Parish Council on Monday 1 August 2016 at **7.30pm** at the Church Rooms.

Yours sincerely

Suzanne Smith

Clerk to the Council

AGENDA

1. PUBLIC FORUM

Life Style Group Poo Busters coming to talk to Members about their plans to tackle dog fouling in the village. (See Item 5-1))

2. APOLOGIES

3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

- 1) To record declarations of interest by any Member of the Council in respect of the agenda items listed below. Members declaring interests should identify the agenda item and type of interest being declared.
- 2) To note dispensations given to any Member of the Council in respect of the agenda items listed below.

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 4 July 2016.

5. FINANCE

- 1) To consider a request for funding for a Year 6 Lifestyle group to tackle dog fouling in Newbald
- 2) To approve and note payments tabled by the Clerk.

6. PLANNING

1) Notices of Decision

To receive any notices of decision on planning applications received from ERYC.

2) Planning Applications

To consider the following planning applications:

- a. **16/02138/CLE** – Certificate of Lawfulness for use as a dwelling – Ground Floor Flat, Whale Bridge Park, South Newbald Road
- b. **16/02298/PLF** - Change of use of land to domestic curtilage of ground floor flat, conversion of existing store to garage and alterations to boundary walls and vehicular access – Whale Bridge Park, South Newbald Road
- c. **Any planning applications** that come in between the publishing of the agenda and this meeting, for which the Clerk has not been able to organise an extension for.

7. CEMETERY

- 1) To consider an application for a headstone and flat stone that fall outside the standard measurements
- 2) To consider feedback about the plastic surround that has been placed on one grave and determine what action should be taken.

8. BECK FLOOD RISK

To consider what to do about the overgrown areas of the beck and to hear any feedback about the collapsed bridge.

9. DANGEROUS PARKING

To consider whether to take any action in relation to dangerously parked cars on South Newbald Road.

10. WORK IDENTIFIED BY APRIL 2016 SAFETY REPORTS

To hear feedback from the Chairman following his discussions about the access over The Green to The New House.

11. VILLAGE HALL

To hear about the progress with the Village Hall's extension and other relevant matters before making any decisions felt appropriate.

12. FORMER CHARITY FUNDS

- 1) To hear feedback from Cllrs. O'Sullivan and Huntington regarding the ideas discussed at the last meeting.
- 2) To consider other ways in which the charity money might be spent.

13. ALLOTMENTS

To consider feedback from the Chairman and the Clerk and consider the best way forward in relation to the allocation of the agricultural allotments.

14. ROLL OUT OF SUPERFAST BROADBAND

To consider any further information received and determine if further action is required.

15. S2 BUS CONSULTATION

To consider the consultation taking place about ERYC's proposal to stop the S2 Market Weighton service and take action if considered appropriate.

16. SOBER HILL WIND FARM COMMUNITY BENEFIT FUND

- 1) To consider a request from Newbald Young People's Project to extend the deadline for completion of their project.
- 2) To consider whether NPC wishes to allow salaries to be part of any application to the Sober Hill Wind Farm Fund.
- 3) To consider whether NPC wishes to charge the Sober Hill Wind Farm Fund an application fee.
- 4) To consider whether NPC would like to pay half the grants up front and the other half after the projects that are being funded are complete.
- 5) To consider whether NPC wishes to stipulate a certain level of match funding for applications and, if so, what that level should be.

17. CYCLE PATH OR FOOTPATH BETWEEN SOUTH CAVE AND MARKET WEIGHTON

To hear feedback from Cllrs. Huntington and Openshaw about their meeting with Members of South Cave Parish Council and make any decisions felt appropriate.

18. GARDEN OF REMEMBRANCE

To consider further the revised quote for the Garden of Remembrance (if received) and any alternative options Councillors may have thought of.

19. EVENTS THAT TAKE PLACE ON THE GREEN

To consider what the Council's position is in relation to insurance for events that take place on The Green.

20. POST OFFICE SERVICE

To consider feedback from the Clerk regarding a complaint to the Post Office about the lack of reliability of the outreach service.

21. GRANT APPLICATION FOR TREES ALONG TRUNDLEGATE

To hear feedback from Cllr. Huntington and the Clerk about this proposal.

22. ERYC COUNCILLORS

To receive any information from the ERYC Beverley Rural Ward Members.

23. INFORMATION EXCHANGE

Councillors to have opportunity to provide information to other Councillors on any issue. Note NO decisions can be made under this agenda item.

24. CORRESPONDENCE

To consider and where appropriate take action on the following:

- 1) **Being Good Councillor Course** – email received from ERNLLCA on 18 July 016 inviting Councils to express an interest if they would like some of their Members to attend.